
 

 

 
 

 

March 30, 2017 

 

 

Graeme Melton 

Melcor TC Aurora, LLC 

1204 Kensington RD NW 

Calgary, Alberta, Canada T2N 3P5 

 

Re: Initial Submission Review – Alameda Avenue Street Vacation  

 Application Number:  DA-1925-05 

 Case Numbers:  2017-8001-00 

 

Dear Mr. Melton: 

 

Thank you for your initial submission.  We reviewed it and attached our comments along with this cover letter.  Please 

see the below comment and the redlined Vicinity Map.   

 

On the sheet titled Vicinity Map, please include a map that shows the surrounding area.  This can be an inset map and 

will help City Council to understand where the street vacation will occur.  Please identify major streets on the Vicinity 

Map sheet.  This will help orient the viewer.    

 

Please send requested information to the Planning Department by Friday April 7, 2017.  

 

Your hearing date with City Council is set for May 1, 2017.     

 

If you have any comments or concerns, please give me a call or send along an email.  I may be reached at 303-

739-7220 or jwoodwar@auroragov.org.   

 

Sincerely, 

 
Jonathan Woodward 

Planner II   

City of Aurora Planning Department 

 
cc:  Mindy Parnes, Planning Department  
 Craign Northam, CVL Consultants, 7901 E Belleview Ave, Ste 150, Englewood, CO  80111 

 Marsha Osborn, Neighborhood Liaison 

 Jacob Cox, ODA 
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